OIC Rules Coordinator

From: Nathan Strohm <doctor.strohm@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 7, 2025 2:34 PM

To: OIC Rules Coordinator

Subject: R2025-05 First Prepublication draft comment

External Email

Dear Madam,

I am sure you have been made aware of how the insurance industry has been cutting our fees as much as they are able to without any explanation. This not only slows down auto injury care, but can put financial burden on the patients. Auto insurers are using FAIR database to undercut necessary treatment. If this is the gold standard for the fee schedule, then there has to be some transparency. Every person is different when it comes to an injury from an auto accident, so there should not be a one size fits all type of reimbursement or care treatment. If bills are cut by 80%, if anything is cut by 80%, that is an astronomical number that offices and patients can not afford. It would be in the public health best interests, if this was not the system used for injury care.

Thank you for taking the time to read this.

--Dr. Nathan Strohm

Monroe Chiropractic and Alternative Medicine Center 328 W. Main St. Monroe Wa 98272 360-794-4500 www.monroechiropracticcenter.com